PERMANENT MISSION OF INDIA, GENEVA
14th Special Session of the Human Rights Council

The Situation of Human Rights in Cote d’Ivoire 
Since the Elections on 28 November 2010

Thursday, 23 December 2010

Intervention by India

Mr. President,

India welcomes the holding of the current Special Session of the Human Rights Council focused on Cote d’Ivoire, which is being held with the support of, and in coordination with, the African Group. 

Mr President,

2.
We support the efforts by the African Union and the Economic Community of Western African States (ECOWAS) to uphold the need to respect the will of the people and the results of the recent Presidential elections in Cote d’Ivoire. In particular, we take note of the final communiqué of the extraordinary ECOWAS session of 7 December 2010 which endorsed the results of the elections as certified by the UN Secretary-General’s Special Representative, as also the communiqué of the Peace and Security Council of the African Union of 9 December 2010.

Mr President,

3.
We remain deeply concerned at the post-electoral violence, including attacks on the United Nations Operation in Cote d’Ivoire (UNOCI) and civilian population, which pose a serious threat to the success of the peace process leading to a lasting solution in the country. In this context, we support the UN Security Council resolution 1962 which, inter alia, extends the mandate of the UNOCI in view of the importance of UNOCI’s continued support to the Ivorian peace process, and requests the UN Secretary-General to facilitate a political dialogue between Ivorian stakeholders.  
Mr President,

4.
The Special Session provides an opportunity to underscore the urgency of human rights situation in the country which, if unaddressed in swift and adequate measures, could cause a severe setback to the national reconciliation process. To that extent, the Council needs to emphasise the protection of basic human rights and vulnerable groups which are amongst the first to come under attack in the situation of internal turmoil, such as the freedoms relating to freedoms of opinion, expression and belief, and assembly and association, and groups like human rights defenders, women, children and internally displaced people. In this context, we take note of the deep concern expressed by the High Commissioner for Human Rights about the growing evidence of massive violations of human rights taking place in Côte d'Ivoire since 16 December 2010, and the need to ensure that perpetrators are held accountable for their actions. To this end, it would be desirable for the Council to have a report from the High Commissioner as quickly as possible.

5.
Lastly, Mr President, we are encouraged to note the concerted action taken by the international community on this issue in which the lead has been taken by a regional initiative. Our delegation looks forward to working with all the members of the Council, and reaffirms its solidarity with the people of Cote d’Ivoire. 

 Thank you, Mr. President.
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